
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Richard Allen 
Lead Member of the Examining Authority  

 

 

Dear Sir, 

London Borough of Havering (20025659) – LB 
Havering response to Applicant’s response to Rule 17 request for information dated 
16th April 2021 (REP6-020)  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on REP6-020. These comments relate 
specifically in relation to response reference PD-017-04 and PD-017-05 in section 2 of 
REP6-020. 
 
LB Havering welcomes that the Applicant arranged a meeting with the residents of Putwell 
Bridge Caravan Park and that this meeting was held on 29th April 2021.  
 
Since this meeting Havering has received a further update from the Applicant regarding 
the discussion with the local residents. LB Havering has also received further information 
in the form of minutes for the meeting held on 29th April. These further updates have been 
welcome. 
 
The update received from the Applicant has provided Havering with the assurances it 
requires that local residents are happy to continue to reside at Putwell Bridge during the 
duration of the works. Havering also accepts that residents have now been 
comprehensively briefed on the scheme. 
 
Havering’s concerns regarding the level of engagement between the Applicant and 
residents of Putwell Bridge have now been satisfactorily addressed.  
 
LB Havering is also now satisfied that the scheme is policy complaint with LDF Policy DC8 
Gypsies and Travellers and Local Plan Policy 11 Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation. 
 
The above positions will be reflected in the Statement of Common Ground between 
Havering and the Applicant that will be submitted by the Applicant at Deadline 7.  
  
Yours faithfully, 

Daniel Douglas  
Team Leader Transport Planning 

Daniel Douglas 
Team Leader Transport Planning  
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